MINUTES

HYNDLAND SECONDARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

MEETING 30 MARCH 2017 6PM 

Present
Parents





Staff
Dorothy Hooper (Acting Chair)


Maura McNeil (Head Teacher) 

Myrna O'Donnell (Secretary)



Louise Edgerton (Depute Head Teacher)

Alison Guthrie (Treasurer)



John Greechan (Depute Head Teacher)

Andrew Cruickshank




Paul Downie

Marie-Therese Martin



Jackie Murray





Apologies
Mari Steven

Mil Stricevic





Ruth Bacon

Tina Urcia





Graham Hamilton








Rachel McNeill








John Murray







Amanda Storey
Matters discussed











1
Welcome and Introductions (including Chair for meeting)

Dorothy Hooper kindly offered to act as Chair for the evening.

2
Approval of minutes of previous meeting – 2 February 2017 (pre circulated)
2.1
Approval of the 2 February draft minutes was proposed by Dorothy Hooper and seconded 
by Alison Guthrie.

3
Update on action points from previous meeting
3.1
Dorothy confirmed that the action points had either been dealt with or were included later in 
the agenda.  

4
Fundraising 
4.1
Paul Downie had joined the meeting to provide information on the proposal to buy a 
minibus for the school and the funds which need to be raised to fund this.  As reported in 
Hyndland News, Arnold Clark have offered to provide a 14 seater minibus to the school 
for 
12 months, after which time the school will have the opportunity to buy the vehicle.  Funds 
will need to be raised by the end of March 2018 and the Parent Council agreed to support 
the school's fundraising efforts to achieve this, with a view to £4,000-£5,000 being needed 
from fundraising efforts, the remainder being funded by the school.  The Council will pay 
for the insurance and contribute to maintenance costs.
4.2
Fundraising options proposed by Paul include:

· a quiz night at either Hyndland or Partick Bowling Club (Paul will look into this as Partick is no cost to hire and larger whereas Hyndland costs and a member needs to book and be there on the night).  Venue and date to be identified before the AGM on 1 June so that tickets can be sold to P7 parents at their information evening.  Paul can also promote to parents of the football team etc, including new P7s, who will use the bus.  Staff will also make use of the bus and will be willing to support this.   It was noted that Sainsbury's and Morrisons provide food free of charge for events. 

· a gala dinner in partnership with Cottiers with tables being sold, raffles, auctions etc.

· a question was raised whether a ceilidh available to whole families might be better attended than a gala dinner, for adults only.  Consideration will be given to whether both could be held.
4.3
The possibility of applying for grants towards the cost of the minibus was also discussed 
alongside the current 
grant applications being researched for outdoor seating.  Quotes have 
been obtained for different seating options, the preference being for plastic or metal rather 
than wood, even if the initial cost is higher.  The exact seating used by St Thomas Aquinas is 
not available and both the school and Mari Steven are trying to identify suitable alternatives.  
It was noted that Tesco, Waitrose and the Co-op could be other sources of funding.   
5
Head Teacher Report
5.1
Maura McNeil provided her report, as summarised below:

· P7 information collected, placing requests to be confirmed post break, induction event and information evening which was well attended;

· S1/S2 doing John Muir award;

· S2 course choices underway with mock options, reports issued last week, parents' evening post break.  S2(8) exhibiting art work, all visited Science Centre;

· S3 volunteer fair in Games Hall, sign up locally or in school;

· S4 second study weekend at Blairvadich for 50 youngsters.  Excellent attendance at supported study;

· S5/S6 uplift in attendance at supported study since prelims with flexibility in best times to meet.  Pack being posted home;

· S6 leavers ceremony Thursday of their last week with paintball on the Friday.  Yearbook and prom have been arranged;

· Duke of Edinburgh training underway;

· Football SSFA silver award received, the first school to receive this.  Local businesses and parents have been very supportive;

· Dance club and boxing club offered;

· First tennis tonight, taster sessions being offered;

· Netball champions and basketball strong;

· Catering unit will be in the playground once study leave begins;

· Music – huge representation at Glasgow concert and music evening in school tonight;

· Drama – partnership with Cottiers theatre – rehearsal space and end of year show there;

· IDL week is w/c 15 May with trips to London, Blairvadich and Madrid;

· Maura also announced that from 11 May she will be based at Headquarters each Thursday and Friday for one year with Louise Edgerton acting Head on those days.

6
School improvement plan
6.1
Maura circulated a paper outlining proposals for what the additional Pupil Equity Funding of 
£91,200 (based on free meal uptake) would be spent on.  It was noted that an additional 
£50,000 is to be available, which can be used more flexibly, for example for Easter revision 
classes and Supported Study.  The improvement plan is to be a simplified document 
focusing on teaching and learning.  The draft will be brought to the next meeting on 1 June – 
probably with a reduced list of the top 3 priorities.    

6.2
The proposals for the additional funds are:

· for a Pupil Support Area & Nurture, with 2 additional PSAs being employed and 1 FTE equivalent for specialist teaching.  This would address the diverse needs of the pupils using the Support area;

· for more structured literacy and numeracy development during Personal Support Time.  This would be evaluated after 2 years and, if not successful, consideration given to restructuring the school day;

· developing the skills of all staff through participating in the Council's Learning & Teaching Programmes.

7
Communications/website updating (school and Parent Council)
7.1
At our last meeting, Amanda Stone had agreed to contact Mr Mullin to look at the site capabilities.  Some improvements to the website had been noticed but this is ongoing and a report would be needed from Amanda as to how we take this forward.  It was noted that the S3 final choice options (by column) was not on the website and John Greechan agreed to arrange this.

7.2
It was confirmed that the Parent Council could have a section on the school's noticeboard and Dorothy proposed that a communications sub-group be set up to consider this further outwith the main meetings e.g. use of Social Media by Parent Council.  Volunteers can be requested, by email from the Parent Council and by text and twitter from the school as well as on their website.

7.3 Volunteers are also required to attend the S2 parents' evening on 20 April.  It was agreed that it would be best to have a stall near the door and that producing a flyer/information sheet to hand out on the night would be a good idea, covering what the Parent Council is, when and where we meet, how to contact us, our email address etc and advertising the AGM on 1 June.  John Greechan agreed that the school could print this out for us, preferably on coloured paper.  The possibility of asking for parents' ideas on what website improvements they want to see or how they would like us to communicate with them is to be considered.  Incentivising parents with a chance to win a voucher is also to be considered.    Given the holidays start tomorrow and school only returns 18 April, Mil offered to meet with anyone else interested in producing a flyer – Myrna to issue email requesting volunteers to contact Mil directly.

8
AGM
8.1
Alison will prepare the Treasurer's report for the AGM.  A Chairperson's report will also be 
required.  Myrna agreed to go through the minutes to identify points of note e.g. quiz night 
and send this onto Dorothy to prepare.  Andrew Cruickshank is to be asked to Chair the 
meeting.  As Myrna may be on holiday, someone may be needed to minute the meetings, 
possibly Jackie Murray.

8.2
Dates for next year's meetings are to be agreed at the AGM.  John agreed to ask Maura to circulate proposed dates in advance of the meeting.

9
AOB

9.1
Dorothy and Alison attended the Cost of the School Day Workshop run by Carntyne Primary 
but the discussions were primarily about school uniforms, which does not affect us.  
Although we offered to host this workshop, the current programme ended in March.  As the 
school is aware and considers costs when arranging events or bringing in new policies, the 
Parent 
Council had no major concerns in this area but would be happy to support the school 
if they want to do any work/sessions with parents in the future and will take into account 
'Cost of the School Day' for Parent Council events.  Marie-Therese Martin referred to a 
survey 
which is to be issued in relation to school clothing grants and it was agreed that this 
should 
be circulated both by the Parent Council and sent onto the school to distribute more 
widely.  Myrna will send the link, once received, onto the school as well as the recent emails 
in relation to the travel survey and Sandyford SHRE.

9.2
Thanks were noted to Andrew Cruickshank for representing the Parent Council at the recent 
P7 information evening.
Action points









Responsible
1
S3 subject choice options (in columns) to be added to website

John Greechan

2
Attend S2 parents' evening on 20 April and distribute flyers/obtain  
Volunteers tbc


views on the website and communication methods







3
Communications sub-group to be set up to populate school noticeboard
Volunteers tbc


with Parent Council information, consider using social media and school


website improvements

4
Treasurer's and Chairperson's reports to be prepared for AGM (ideally
Alison/Dorothy


by 21 May).  Info for Chairperson's report to be gathered.


Myrna

5
Dates for 2017/18 meetings to be proposed




Maura

6
Links to be circulated via school (2 surveys and Sandyford site link)
Marie-Therese/












Myrna
